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Exciting news about plans to grow! 
Enfield Academy has plans to increase in capacity to 
become a 210 place school, with seven classes 
instead of the present six. 
Plans for a £1.2 million building extension (funded by 
North East Lincolnshire Local Authority) are nearing 
completion and initial building works (phase one) will 
start during the summer break this year. 
While this is brilliant news for our school, we can 
only apologise in advance for the disruption that will 
be caused throughout the coming year – or perhaps 
longer. 
Not only will Enfield be receiving an additional 
classroom, other upgraded facilities are also being 
discussed and planned for.  
Once the full project has passed planning permission, 
we will be able to share the finer details with you. 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Diary Date Reminders 
Mon 2 May Bank Holiday   
Mon 9 May Year 6 SATs week 
Mon 16 May Year 2 SATs (over two weeks) 
Thurs 19 May Years 3 & 4 Quad Athletics Event 
  PGL meeting for parents 3.15pm 
Mon 23 May Year 2 SATs continue 
Thurs 26 May Years 5 & 6 Quad Athletics Event 
Fri 27 May Platinum Jubilee Street Party 
  Close for half-term break 
Wed 8 June School re-opens for the children 
Thurs 9 June New Starter Sep 22 Meeting 6pm 
Tues 14 June Year 5 Cricket Event 
Thurs 16 June Summer Fair 2 – 4pm 
Fri 24 –   PGL Residential (Years 5 / 6) 
Mon 27 June   PGL Residential (Years 5 / 6) 
Thurs 7 July Year 2 Quad Athletics Event 
  Transition Day for Year 6s 
Fri 8 July Transition day for Year 6s 
  Meet the New Teacher in school 
  Reports to Parents 
Mon 11 July Catch-up swimming lessons week 
Thurs 14 July Infant Sports day (R – Y2) 
Fri 15 July Junior Sports day (Y3 – Y6) 
Tues 19 July Parent Open Afternoon 2pm 
Fri 22 July Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly 9.15am 
Tues 26 July Close for Summer Break 2.15pm 
   
  

  
 
  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Class Structure for September 2022 

Robin Class  Reception Mrs Lehman 
Chaffinch Class  Year 1  Mrs Johnson 
Kingfisher Class  Year 2/3  Miss Armstrong 
Owl Class Year 3/4  Miss Blastland 
Kestrel Class  Year 5  Mrs Lowe 
Eagle Class Year 6  Mrs Page 

 
Children in the split Year 3 group will be informed of 
their new class in their school report. 

 
Supervision 
Please ensure that your children stay safe by your side in 
the mornings, when dropping them off at school. 
The school field and all play equipment is out of bounds 
for children, out of school hours, as there is no official 
supervision in line with our risk assessments and 
insurance. The field and equipment can be wet with dew 
in the mornings, so slippery underfoot. Fox poop is also 
an issue – our site manager regularly checks for this, but 
this cannot be guaranteed by 8.50am. Thank you for 
your co-operation in keeping our children safe. 

Platinum Jubilee 
Our Platinum Jubilee celebrations and activities take 
place on Thursday 26 and Friday 27 May. The 
children have been invited to dress up on the Friday. 
Years 5 and 6 children will be celebrating on 
Wednesday 25 and Friday 27 May, due to the 
planned athletics event for some children in these 
year groups. 

Contact Procedures 
Please note that if your child is to be absent from school, 
the office must be informed, as is the procedure for our 
school – by either leaving a message on the answerphone 
before office hours (midnight – 8.45am) or in person from 
8.45am. Tel. 01472 321434. Please make contact by 9am, 
to ensure registers are up-to-date and accurate, in line 
with our safeguarding policy. 

Please do not use ClassDojo for such messages as these 
are not picked up by teachers out of hours, nor are they 
manned consistently. Only office staff can access the 
electronic registers regarding reasons for absences.  

In addition, we cannot guarantee that messages will be 
picked up in time about changes to home time 
arrangements, if shared on ClassDojo – please contact the 
office to confirm any home time collection changes, to 
ensure the safety of your children. 

MCAS App 
Please can any parent struggling with any aspect of the 
MCAS App, contact the office staff for help. Class teachers 
are not trained in its use, as it is not part of their work 
role. 
Many thanks for your continued help and support in these 
matters. 
 


